
 

12 December 2017  

Recycling Collection 

 

14 December 2017 

Nominations Close— 

Citizen of the Year Award 

 

19 December 2017 

Ordinary Meeting of Council @ 
3:00pm in Council Chambers 

POSITION VACANT 

Beacon Library Officer 

 
The Shire of Mt Marshall are seeking an 

enthusiastic and conscientious person to 

fill the role of  casual Library Officer who 

will staff our Beacon Public Library for the 

equivalent of one day (8 hours) each 

week.   Work days and hours will be 

discussed at  interview and may be 

negotiable. 
 

For further information and to obtain a 

Position Description please contact 

Nadine Richmond at 

admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au or 08 9685 

1202. 
 

Applications including two recent employment referees, addressed to 

the Chief Executive Officer and marked Private and Confidential must 

be received before 4.00pm on Friday 1 December 2017.  They may be 

emailed to admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au, delivered to our office or 

arrive by post.  
 

John Nuttall 

Chief Executive Officer 

PO Box 20 

BENCUBBIN  WA  6477 
 

RATES INSTALMENT REMINDER 
If you have selected the instalment method 
for payment of rates you are reminded that 
the next instalment is due on Friday  8 
December.  

Cr Tony Sachse  

President 
P: 9685 1257 

crsachse@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 

Cr Nick Gillett 

Deputy President 
P: 9686 2007 

crgillett@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 

Cr Stuart Faulkner  
P: 9686 1050 

crfaulkner@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 

 

Cr Leeanne Gobbart 

P: 9684 8042 
crgobbart@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 

 

Cr Rachel Kirby 
P: 9686 1160 

crkirby@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 

 

Cr Stuart Putt 

P: 9686 2078 

crputt@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 

Cr Ian Sanders 
P: 9685 1213 

crsanders@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 

27 November 2017 



OFFICE CLOSURE - 15 December 2017 

 

Please be advised that the Shire office will be closed for the 

afternoon of Friday 15 December.  The office will close at 

12.00pm and reopen for business as normal on Monday 18 

December at 9am.  This is due to staff attending the Shire’s 

Christmas function.  Our  apologies for any inconvenience.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SHIRE OFFICE CHRISTMAS & NEW YEARS 

OPENING HOURS 

The Shire Office will be closing over the Christmas and 

New Years Period. Please see details below:  

 

Friday 22 December  9.00 – 3.00 

 

Monday 25 December CLOSED 

Tuesday 26 December  CLOSED 

Wednesday 27 December CLOSED 

Thursday 28 December CLOSED 

Friday 29 December  CLOSED 

 

Monday 1 January   CLOSED 

Tuesday 2 January  9.00 - 4.00 

 

Emergency contact numbers during this 

period are: 

 

Jack Walker -  0429 851 318 

John Nuttall -  0427 851 202 



RUBBISH SERVICES OVER CHRISTMAS AND NEW YEAR 2017 

We have been advised by Avon Waste that there will be disruption to the 

rubbish service over the Christmas and New Year period.  

 

Both GENERAL WASTE and RECYCLING will be collected on SUNDAY 

24 DECEMBER instead of Monday 25th and Tuesday 26th. 

 

Rubbish services will resume as normal during the New Year Week.  

 

 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN HIGH SPEED INTERNET 

SERVICE? 

Then register your interest now at www.fasterinternet.com.au/. 
 

As previously advertised, the North Eastern Wheatbelt Region 
of Councils (NEWROC), of which the Shire is a member, is 
set to bring a high speed internet service to the district.  South 
Western Wireless (SWW) were successful in winning the 
Tender to build the required infrastructure and implement the 
service.  SWW are now asking people who may be interested 
in using the service, once in place, to register this interest 
using the link above.  You can also register to be kept 
informed of the roll out plan via the same link. 

 

AGED PERSONS UNIT AVAILABLE TO RENT  

The Shire of Mt Marshall has Unit 1 in the Bencubbin Aged Person’s Village available for rent. 

The unit is one of four and is comprised of two bedrooms, one bathroom and carport.   
 

Applications that meet the following selection criteria will be given priority: 

 65 years of age or over 

 Disability 

 Pensioner 
 

Applicants will need to meet the Department of Housing and Income Criteria.  Copies of the       

criteria and application forms can be obtained from the Shire Office.  Enquiries can be made to 

Loren Northover, cso@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au or by calling the Shire Office on 9685 1202.  



 

FOR SALE 

 

Expressions of interest, closing at 4.00pm on Friday 1 December are being invited for the 

outright purchase of the following vehicle: 

 

2010 Nissan Diesel Tip Truck 

Includes 1500 Kevrek Crane 

207,721 Kilometres on the odometer as at 13 November 2017 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Viewing the vehicle at the Shire’s Bencubbin depot can be arranged by calling the Works 

Supervisor, Andrew Johnson on 0499 851 111.  An offer form can be found over the page. 

 

Please note, the vehicle will not be available for collection until the replacement vehicle is 

delivered in January 2018. 



 

The Chief Executive Officer 

Shire of Mt Marshall 

PO Box 20, BENCUBBIN   WA   6477. 

 

I/We 

(BLOCK LETTERS):_____________________________________________________________ 

 

ADDRESS:_____________________________________________________________ 

 

______________________________________________________________________ 

 

______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Telephone No:_________________________    

 

E-mail (if any):  _________________________________________________________  

 

In response to advertising Sale of 2010 Nissan Diesel Tip Truck MM58: 

 

I/We offer $ ____________________________________   

 

for the purchase of 2010 Nissan Diesel Tip Truck MM58. 

The offered price is valid up to ninety (90) calendar days from the date of the offer period closing.  

 

Dated this:__________ day of ______________________20___ 

 

Authorised signatory : ______________________________________________  

 

Name of authorised signatory (BLOCK LETTERS): _______________________  

 

Witness Signature:  ________________________________________________  

 

SHIRE OF MT MARSHALL – Sale of 2010 Nissan Diesel Tip Truck MM58 

OFFER FORM   COMPLETE AND RETURN THIS PART 



 

BUSH FIRE CONTROL OFFICERS 

The Shire has been experiencing a dwindling of registered Bush Fire Control Officers in recent 

years having lost several Officers.  Unfortunately replacements have not been found and this 

has now left areas of the Shire without a Bush Fire Control Officer.  The next five years could 

see numbers of available Bush Fire Control Officers further decrease due to retirements and 

Officers leaving the area.  

 

With this in mind, Shire staff, together with our DFES Area Manager, are looking at conducting 

some bush fire training in February 2018 to bring interested volunteers up to a level where 

they can be nominated as Bush Fire Control Officers.  Even if you don’t intend to take on the 

role of Bush Fire Control Officer the opportunity is available to complete the Introduction to 

Fire Fighting as a pre requisite to joining your local brigade. 

 

Bush Fire training is now mostly computer based but there is some basic training which is 

conducted face to face.  Introduction to Fire Fighting is a pre requisite to all training and can 

be presented by our Area Manager.  Unfortunately, like all courses, it takes a day and a half to 

complete. 

 

While I realise everyone is in the middle of harvest, to enable the course to be conducted in 

February 2018, I require numbers of participants as soon as possible. 

 

Please call me on 0429 851 318 or email ro@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au if you are interested in 

attending this training.   

 

Fighting fires is an unfortunate but inevitable part of living in a rural community and it is 

important that we all have the necessary skills to ensure we can look after ourselves, our 

families and friends in the event of a fire. 

 

Jack Walker – Bush Fire Control Officer 

VEHICLE LICENSING UNAVAILABLE 

Please be advised that until further notice vehicle licensing 

services will be unavailable on Fridays.  We apologise for any 

inconvenience this may cause. 


